## Report from the Administrative Commission to College Hill Community Presbyterian Church

The Administrative Commission continues to work with members of College Hill Community Church. Since the last presbytery meeting, we have continued to meet as session, began the first step of mediation work, responded to and consulted with ruling elders who have signed a petition "discuss and vote on leaving the Presbytery of the Miami Valley and the PCUSA," and held a congregational meeting to elect a nominating committee. In terms of conflict mediation in the congregation, it currently appears that only one party is willing to mediate. We are prayerfully considering shifting our time and energy toward moving the congregation forward with those who are actively engaged and involved in providing a witness to God's redeeming love in West Dayton.